
ALRESFORD FETE ORGANISING GROUP
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

In the PAVILION (behind the Village Hall)
TUESDAY 4TH JULY at 7.30pm

PLEASE COME ALONG AND SUPPORT US!
We are looking for volunteers going forward to 

help with the organisation of future events in the 
Village.  Without your help these may not happen!

Established 1970

Over 1250 copies delivered to every household & business in Alresford
available online & in colour via the Parish Council & Village Hall websites: www.alresfordpcessex.uk & h�ps://e-voice.org.uk/alresfordvillagehall/

THE 
ALRESFORD ADVERTISER
JUNE/JULY 2023

CORONATION DAY - 6TH MAY 2023
Around 30 people enjoyed King Charles III Corona�on 
which was screened live during the Alresford Cra� & 
Farmers Market in the Village Hall.

A big thank you to Jo, Barry (Alresford Cra� & Farmers 
Market) and Russell (VH Chair) for organising and 
se�ng it up, to Sam who was in charge of the live 

screening, to Diane and her team for keeping the cafe 
open un�l 2pm and to all the stall holders who 
con�nuously support the market.

ALRESFORD WI

WARMLY INVITE YOU TO A
FASHION SHOW

BY TOGGS OF BRIGHTLINGSEA

FRIDAY 16TH JUNE

7.30PM

AT ALRESFORD VILLAGE HALL

ADMISSION INCLUDING
REFRESHMENTS £3.00

RAFFLE

For further information contact
Chris James on 01255 764769
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St Andrew’s Church

www.tenpennyvillages.uk
Find us on �: ParishChurchesofAlresfordElmsteadThorrington-TennpennyVillages

Informa�on about our Services can be found on our no�ce sheet at h�p://tenpennyvillages.uk

ST ANDREW’S REFLECTIONS 
Thoughts on Life and Faith for June 2023 - Kingship – the 

Call to Serve

I am wri�ng this on the a�ernoon of the Corona�on of King 
Charles and Queen Camilla and I wonder what, a month or 
more later s�cks in your mind?  Is there a word or a phrase or 
an image that you s�ll remember?

I was struck at the �me, and I hope it will stay with me, that 
virtually the first words that were said in the Corona�on 
Service was the King - ‘I come not to be served but to serve’.  
And this theme of service ran throughout the service!  All the 
privileges of power, wealth, influence that come with the 
King’s role, posi�on and wealth are to be used to serve.  Jus�n 
Welby’s, in his talk said.  ‘We are here to crown a King, and 
we crown a King to serve.’

Now, who said ‘I come not to be served but to serve’ first’? 

Jesus Christ of Nazareth!  The person that Chris�ans seek to 
follow.

The whole Corona�on service was about following the way 
of Jesus!  The Kings oaths and promises all linked into this.  
All the symbolism, the orb, the sceptre’s the clothes that 
the king wore all pointed to the call, the obliga�on to serve.  
And Archbishop Jus�n reminded us that Jesus’ ‘throne was a 
Cross. His crown was made of thorns. His regalia were the 
wounds that pierced his body.’

And as part of the service, we were invited to affirm our 
allegiance to the King but also to follow in the same way of 
service.  Again, to quote Archbishop Welby ‘The King of 
Kings, Jesus Christ, was anointed not to be served, but to 

serve. He creates the unchangeable law of good authority 
that with the privilege of power comes the duty to serve. ‘

So, I wonder what this means for us?  In what ways are we 
called to live out a life of service to others?  Even in our 
small ways we have some power to influence things for the 
good of others.   Some of us have may more than others and 
on those there is the greater call to serve.  But we all do 
influence and exert power over others, in our rela�onships 
and in the decisions that we make.  How we shop, how we 
spend our �me and money, how we vote – the list goes on.

So, a few weeks a�er the Corona�on I would like to make 
a sugges�on.  Take a moment to reflect on how you are 
called to serve.  And do something about it!

Rev Pauline Hart

Associate Priest for the Tenpenny Villages - St Andrew's 
Alresford, St Anne and St Laurence, Elmstead & St Mary 
Magdalen, Frating with Thorrington.  
assocpriest@tenpennyvillages.uk

ST ANDREW’S CHURCH CONTACTS
Rector: Rev Andrew Fordyce  - 01206 920848                

Email:  rector@tenpennyvillages.uk

Associated Priest: Rev Pauline Hart  - 01206 826318      
Email: assocpriest@tenpennyvillages.uk

Churchwarden: Lyn Bull  - 01206 827146
Email: stachurchwardens@tenpennyvillages.uk

Bookings for the Hub: Meg Burdus  - 01206 820618

DISCLAIMER
Submission of material does not always guarantee inclusion within the publica�on, and adver�sements and editorials are published in good faith.   The editor cannot 
be held responsible for the accuracy of any adver�sements placed by adver�sers.   Editorial material does not necessarily reflect the views and opinions of the editors 
and neither editorial nor adver�sements are to be read as recommenda�ons on the part of the editor

ALRESFORD ADVERTISER CONTACT DETAILS
EMAIL: alresfordadver�ser@gmail.com

 TELEPHONE: 01206 825739     
ADDRESS: 22 Sta�on Road, Alresford, CO7 8BT

COPY DEADLINE
The editorial and advertising deadline 

for the next edition will be: 
8th JULY 2023
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ALRESFORD VILLAGE HALL
Charity Commission Number: 301233

Website: h�ps://e-voice.org.uk/alresfordvillagehall
 h�ps://www.facebook.com/Alresfordvillagehall/

Photo taken from the stage looking back towards  the main entrance
VILLAGE HALL NEWS 

ANNUAL REPORT FOR AGM

As we have progressed out of the Covid period the hall has 
reverted to the pre-covid usage of regular hire. Also, in the 
la�er stages of the repor�ng period, private hire has also 
shown a posi�ve increase.

However, for the Trustees on the Management Commi�ee 
this last year has been a challenge. Our long-standing 
Treasurer/Booking Clerk has re�red from these du�es due 
to personal reasons. On behalf of the community of the 
village hall we thank Pat for the 17 years of service, it is only 
now that it is appreciated on the fantas�c work that Pat did 
throughout the years and undoubtedly was a major 
contributor to the success of the hall/pavilion in these 
years.

On a personal level I thank Pat for the support and 
friendship she has giving me as Chair, and I am incredibly 
pleased that she intends to stay with us as a Trustee. 

The Trustee’s had to react quickly to this situa�on and in the 
short-term Hayley Milburn as Booking Clerk/Invoice 
secretary and Cath Patel as Income/Outgoings spreadsheet 
co-ordinator came to the rescue. A decision to change over 
to internet banking and quarterly invoicing for regular hire 
groups was mandated. The Chair and Chris Sanderson 
became the authorising signatories on the bank account 
and to date this has been a success.

Of course, as in many areas of volunteering, candidates to 
fill officer du�es are not plen�ful and it has been difficult to 
find a replacement for the Treasurer post. A�er an appeal 
first to user groups and then via the Alresford Adver�ser we 
have managed to fill the posi�on of Treasurer. The Booking 
Clerk du�es will remain with a non-Trustee, Hayley Milburn.
The Trustees are extremely grateful to Hayley for also 
se�ng up the Hallmaster, upgrading the website and 
managing the newly created generic email address.

The Chair has also func�oned as keyholder, and this has 
proved successful with new users always greeted at start of 
hire and checked at end of hire. This has resulted in the hall 
le� in incredibly good condi�on and especially on a 
Saturday evening hire the hall vacated on �me.

As already reported, the new internet banking site was 
developed, and this has enabled a now in advance 
refundable deposit to be requested prior to all private hire 
and allowed instant access to the account to confirm 
payment of hire fees.

Thank you also to Cath Patel for taking on the income/
outgoing spreadsheet co-ordina�on. Without this the 
Finance report would have been impossible and we would 
have failed in our duty as Trustees.

We also have Nicola Lockwood Pugh as secretary and Chris 
Sanderson to acknowledge. The secretary keeps everything 
on track and of course produces minutes for all.

Chris con�nues to fund raise, repair, and manage our u�lity 
contracts, which during this year of high energy costs has 
proved an invaluable service to all our users. 

Another unsung hero is Jeane�e Downing, a non-trustee 
who has helped raise over £1000 this past year in holding 
the Simply Singing every other Friday.

This has le� the village hall funds in an extremely healthy 
posi�on and has allowed us as Trustees to look forward 
with a degree of confidence in the future years which could 
present new challenges to our village hall. 

Ms Elysia Thompson our cleaner has con�nued to maintain 
the hall to an extremely high standard of cleanliness in the 
hall at an extremely compe��ve cost.

What have the Trustees done:

• Gas / Electric price tariff New 4 - year deal” to Gas/
Electric tariffs fixed to 2025 ”.

• Insurance premium fixed for 3 years un�l 2023. 
• Regular Hire Charges not increased for the 18th year in 
 succession. 
• Health and Safety handbook updated.
• All Risk Assessment and P.A.T completed.
• Regular updates provided for Alresford Adver�ser.
• Village Hall website improved. 
• Charity Commission report submi�ed.
• Hallmaster introduced as online calendar for   
 availability.
• Gas and Fire Annual checks completed.
• Redecora�on of foyer and toilets.
• Hall floor repolished.
• Introduced internet banking.
• The Munson Room now has one regular hire and has  
 been used on more occasions for interviews/AGM’S.
• Reduced the overhanging tree. And shrub foliage on  
 north side of hall.
• Introduced quarterly invoicing for regular hire groups.
• Introduced a booking/security deposit for all private  
 hire.

We will con�nue to work in partnership with the Parish 
Council and St Andrews to provide facili�es to our village 
and the surrounding areas that are relevant and at the 
lowest possible cost.

Con�nued on next page
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A unique, local and conscious service 
helping you to resell and buy quality pre-

loved clothes.

Commit to a long-term relationship with 
clothes, it’s one of the most effective ways 

to fight fast fashion

We look forward to welcoming you to 
Alresford Village Hall on 

Saturday 10 th June 
From 12.30pm at 

Alresford Picnic in the Park

Saturday 15 th July 
9.15am - 11.45am

www.consciouslyclothed.co.uk

info@consciouslyclothed.co.uk

07708 441176

Con�nued from previous page

The Trustee’s state that regard to the Charity 
Commission’s public benefit guidance is made when 
exercising any powers or du�es to which the guidance is 
relevant. 

The Trustees will endeavour to:

• Keep hire fees at the lowest possible level.
• Provide update and news via the Alresford Adver�ser.
• To administer and manage all that is required to allow  
 the village hall to func�on.
• To con�nue to explore fund raising events such as  
 Shop’nTreat, Film nights and Simply Singing.
• Work in partnership with the Parish Council to  
 con�nue to provide excellent facili�es for the   
 communi�es of Alresford and the surrounding areas.
• Develop a medium to long term hall management  
 plan part of which will be to encourage involvement  
 from younger members of the community, who are  
 not necessarily associated with exis�ng hire groups,  
 to become ac�ve in hall management and fund-raising 
 ac�vi�es.
• To replace all north side gu�ering.
• Explore manual �med switching for airflow units.
• Organise Defibrillator course.
• Soundproof Munson Room 
• Recruit a key holder 
• Obtain a licence to enable screening of copy right films 
 etc.

The Trustees give substan�al amounts of their �me to the 
Village Hall and their reward is seeing the con�nued use 
and enjoyment that our community gains from the Village 
Hall.

The Trustees will strive to listen to comments and make 
improvements that will serve the community, whilst 
maintaining all the basic requirements that need to be 
executed to allow the Hall to func�on.

Russell Milburn Chair 
On behalf of the Alresford Village Hall Management 
Commi�ee

Following the AGM, the nominated  Trustees of the 
Alresford Village Hall Management Commi�ee for 
2023/2024 are:

Cath Patel– Gardening Club and Bowls 
Sue Dukelow – WI
Chris Sanderson  – Art/Camera/Gardening
Pat Burmby – Guild 
Russell Milburn  – Football Club
Nicola Lockwood Pugh, Diane Spackman, John S�mpson, 
David Bright, Ann Wiggins and Fiona Harvey – all Village 
representa�ves.
Wendy Bates - Lunch Club

Simon Oaksho�, a long-standing Trustee has resigned from 
the commi�ee due to work commitments.  On behalf of 
the AVHMC, I would like to thank Simon for his �me and 
service.

Russell Milburn Chair AVHMC 01206 825739 or 
alresfordvillagehall@gmail.com

Thorrington Bluebell Woods were 
open once again this year with an 
abundance of colour.  It was 
enjoyed by a record number of 
people including those taking part 
in the fun trail.

Cakes and refreshment were 
available in the church which was 
decorated in readiness for the 
coronation and enjoyed by many.

Cafe and Catch Up 
at the Church

Saturday 3rd June 2023
 at 10.30am

Refreshments and cake

St Mary Magdalen, Thorrington

DON’T FORGET…

The Adver�ser a bi-monthly magazine run solely by 
volunteers.  We are only able to con�nue with the support 
of our Adver�sers and with contribu�ons from our readers.  
If you are a village organisa�on and you want to promote 
your club or an individual who have something to share 
please email alresfordadver�ser@gmail.com
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Hello brave adventurers!

A massive thank you to those of you who visited the 
magical Kingdom of Wyvernwood over the Easter holiday 
and May half term. Everyone enjoyed mee�ng our 
awesome new addi�ons, Serena and Shadow the 
unicorns, and Zephyr the Dragon, for the first �me. 

Everyone in the Kingdom is looking forward to the 
Alresford Village Fete on the 10th June, so much so that 
we are sending along Gurt, the Lord of the Goblins, to 
welcome you all.  

Our summer of adventure begins on Saturday 22nd July
and there will be three different themes to experience 
through the holiday period.

Don’t forget Alresford residents who live within the 
Alresford village can purchase an Annual Pass at a 50% 
discount!

Visit www.wyvernwood.co.uk/alresford to find out more. 

We hope to see you in the Kingdom 
soon,

ALRESFORD ANGLING ASSOCIATION

The clocks have gone back, the worst of the winter weather 
passed and certainly a fair amount of rain has fallen. The 
club’s lakes are looking fantas�c and their fish are certainly 
on the move. Already good catches of fish are reaching the 
bankside. The first Cuckoo was heard on the 1st May and the 
lakes are filled with the sound of geese and songbirds. A 
large swarm of bees passed across Alresford Lake looking for 
a place to set up home with the Queen. A pair of Bi�erns 
have been seen around the Cockaynes Wood and Orchard 
Lakes area, fingers crossed that they nest. Summer is on its 
way, hopefully not quite so severe as last summer but a bit of 
warmth and sunshine is always welcome.

The club’s AGM went off successfully with a good turn-out of 
members, who voted back in the exis�ng commi�ee and 
supported them in their proposals for AAA’s future. Alresford 
Angling Associa�on has now become a Limited Company and 
is registered as an Organisa�on for Spor�ng and Leisure 

Patron: Sir Bernard Jenkins MP

ac�vi�es. This confirms our inten�on to remain a non-profit 
making organisa�on and to maintain the Orchard complex as 
a non-developed area for a wildlife friendly environment and 
great place for our members to fish. Renewal of membership 
is now underway for the start of this season, commencing on 
the 1st June. Any poten�al new members, please contact Jim 
Mar�n on 077896882064.

All last season’s matches have been completed with Adrian 
Loughton winning the match league. The first of this season’s 
matches have been held with a mixture of success and 
weather. The last of the Creed Cup matches was held in 
strong winds and heavy rain and even the fish on that 
occasion were not obliging. That is why it is called “fishing” 
and not “catching “.

Thank you to all our members for your support over the last 
12 months and it is all your input that has made the club the 
success it has become. To all our new members “Welcome” 
and hopefully you will be enjoying great fishing with great 
company. 

As always, enjoy your fishing, stay safe and look out for one 
another.

Tight Lines.
Mike Day (Hon. Secretary) 
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Horses ⬤ Dogs ⬤ Cats ⬤ Small Pets ⬤Poultry

Direct Animal Feeds
01206 827035

The complete range of animal
feeds, bedding and accessories for

Opening:

Mon - Fri: 9am - 5pm
Sat: 9am - 4pm

Local delivery available

Email: directanimalfeeds6@gmail.com

Maggie: 07885082281

Unit 3, Heath Farm
Cockaynes Lane
Alresford
C07 8DA

  

w w w . e s s e x - s u n s h i n e - c o a s t . o r g . u k

ESSE X
SUNSHIIN E
COAS T

visit the

Live, love , local 

  

Explore the 

tendring holiday peninsula

Mistley
St Osyth  
Harwich
Dovercourt 
Manningtree 
Brightlingsea  
Jaywick Sands  
Frinton-on-Sea  
Clacton-on-Sea  
Walton-on-the-Naze    
and surrounding areas

@TheSunshineCoastOfficial Download the
Love Tendring app
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ALRESFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
UPDATE

Every four years an elec�on is held for members of a Parish Council to be elected to office. In most four-year cycles and in many 
communi�es the elec�on is uncontested as the number of candidates is o�en either equal to or less than the requisite number. 
The elec�on held this year in Alresford had twelve candidates for the eleven seats and so a contested elec�on was held. 
Following the elec�on, we now have a full compliment of eleven Parish Councillors to serve the community. 

We will soon be considering a four-year plan of projects and objec�ves and ask that residents approach us with ideas for 
community improvements that fall within the powers of a Parish Council.

The last four years have been very busy for the Council and even with the two year problems of the pandemic there have been 
significant accomplishments. In 2019 the Parish Council played the main role in Alresford winning Essex Village of the 
Year followed a year later by the Council being accredited with the Founda�on Award for Competency from the Na�onal 
Associa�on of Local Councils. In 2022/23 we were delighted to come first in all three categories of  the Essex Playing Fields 
Compe��on for Best Kept Playing Field, Best Kept Football Pitch and Best Kept Play Area – credit being given to the many 
volunteers who assist the community. The finalising of the Alresford Neighbourhood Plan and it’s subsequent support at the 
village referendum was another major accomplishment, made possible by volunteer support. The Plan gives local people a real 
say in shaping the village for the future. Last month we oversaw the installa�on of new play equipment and sea�ng for the Parish 
Council owned play area, the bulk of the finance for this coming from Sec�on 106 planning gain money. The project came about 
from consulta�ons and planning carried out by Councillors, work experience students and staff.

Keeping the Precept low whilst 
s�ll maintaining services and 
progressing projects is always a 
challenge especially with 
infla�on and energy costs so 
high but the Parish Council has 
done it’s very best to maintain 
standards. Recogni�on and 
feedback from the community 
is always welcome and 
apprecia�on for the work of all 
the volunteer Councillors is so 
good to have. Works at St 
Peter’s to improve the 
landscaping has received very 
favourable responses as have 
other public realm 
improvements. A key feature of 
forthcoming projects will be 
public area improvements in-line with sugges�ons gleaned from the Neighbourhood Plan surveys.

Issues that crop up from residents are o�en highways related – such as damaged kerbstones and pavements, potholes in the 
road and the amount of Heavy Goods Vehicles travelling through the village. Whilst none of these are the responsibility of a 
Parish Council we always follow-up to the appropriate body when these ma�ers are raised. We also become directly involved 
where we have powers to act – albeit within the statutory limita�ons to our powers. The issue over the appalling loose and 
missing kerbstones on a number of roads is one the Council �relessly tries to address. The kerbstone responsibility rests en�rely 
with Essex County Council Highways but as they do not deem it a priority li�le happens. The Parish Council voted to carry out 
works itself and has done this under the Highways Devolu�on scheme, the scheme has unfortunately been withdrawn by Essex 
Highways but we are determined to con�nue fixing kerbs for the benefit of the community and although now being forced to 
use ECC Highways contractors we intend to do our best to address some of the worst areas for loose kerbstones ,subject to 
acceptable quota�ons for the works and our budget!

A major disappointment to the Council has been the very protracted exercise of the handing over of the Taylor Wimpey 
Developments open spaces  to Alresford Parish Council. It really is hoped that both sites North and South of Cockaynes can very 
soon be properly administered by us as regards public open space maintenance including the play area and the allotment plots.

The Parish Council erected flags and bun�ng around the village in the run up to the Corona�on of King Charles III and although 
appropriate sites were limited the celebra�on bun�ng was well received. Benches in the play area have plaques as memorials 
to our late Queen Elizabeth.

Councillors wish to express grateful  thanks to the staff (all part-�me) of our Council who work so hard for the community. We 
also acknowledge the tremendous volunteering spirit that keeps the village at it’s very best.

Have a great summer!
Frank Belgrove
Chairman of Alresford Parish Council

Two of the new items of play equipment
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ALRESFORD BIKERS - HAS IT STOPPED 
RAINING YET?

Creaming along at 40+ in a built-up area, the driver of the 
noisy li�le hot-hatch enjoyed the sunshine.  He had the 
sunroof open, and the dice and football boots were 
dangling from the mirror, and all was well with the world.

He was, as ever, driving on autopilot, blas�ng his musical 
tastelessness at the whole village selfishly, and 
concentra�ng on the prospect of a li�le scotch and sofa 
with the lovely lady currently si�ng beside him feeling 
terrified, more than on the road ahead.

Demonstra�ng his demon technique at a T-Junc�on, he 
nonchalantly flung his car le� without looking, straight 
into the path of the oncoming biker, who fortunately was 
a member of the Alresford Bikers, and thus well 
equipped to deal with the situa�on with the usual 
aplomb.

“Sorry mate, didn’t see you”, yelled the idiot driver.  
“Third brain-dead twerp today” thought the AB rider to 
himself, stoically.

Alresford Bikers meet in The Pointer Inn on the second 
Tuesday of every month at 8pm, where our hosts Sam 
and Neil always ensure a warm welcome.  So, if you are 
interested in bikes, bikers, biking, or anything to do with 
the sport, or even acquiring the skills required to avoid 
the above situa�on, come along and say hello.  We’d 
love to see you!

Al Gillard

ALRESFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
CONTACT DETAILS

The Parish Office, The Pavilion, Ford Lane
Alresford CO7 8AT

Council mee�ngs are held at the Pavilion on the first 
Wednesday of every month at 7.30pm.  Public and Press 
are welcome.  Agenda & Approved Minutes on website

Website: www.alresfordpcessex.uk/
Facebook: Alresford Parish Council (Parish Council 
only)/The Pavilion & Playing Field - Alresford Essex
Twi�er: @alresfordessex

Chairman: Cllr Frank Belgrove
Vice-Chairman: Cllr Ernie Osborne

Cllr Linda Belgrove                           
Cllr Simon Clark               
Cllr John Housden  
Cllr Gary Sco�   
Cllr Ann Wiggins 
Cllr Vincent Dalzell  
Cllr Bina Swash   
Cllr Alistair Broom           
Cllr Julia Claremont-Brown 

District Council Tendring
District Councillor Ann Wiggins - 01206 825153
Email: cllr.awiggins@tendringdc.gov.uk 

District Councillor Gary Sco� - 01206 820769
Email: cllr.gsco�@tendringdc.gov.uk

County Council Essex
County Councillor Alan Goggin - 01206 308023
Email: egog@b�nternet.com

Parish Clerk - The Proper Officer
Ma� Cooke - 01206 615117 (Answerphone 24/7)
Email: alresfordpc@outlook.com

Responsible Finance Officer & Assistant Clerk
Angela Baxter - 01206 615117 (Answerphone 24/7)
Email: rfopcessex@outlook.com

ALRESFORD
VILLAGE SHOP
Colchester Main Road

01206 828169

Extended Opening Hours:
Monday - Saturday: 5.00am- 9.00pm

Sunday: 6.00am - 8.00pm
New, more variety stock available including a
wide range of beers, wines, spirits, groceries,

confectionery, soft drinks etc.
Hot food: sausage rolls & pasties

LOOK OUT FOR OUT SPECIAL OFFERS
MyHermes Parcel Label Printing, Send &

Return Service also Collection Point
Printing Service & Payment Facility

available in Store
Agents for Danes Launderers & Dry Cleaners

Cash Machine
Newspaper Delivery
Customer Car Park

07766910713
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ALRESFORD NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING
MARCH 2023

MARCH 2023
RECORDED CRIMES: 2
Crime Types: Burglary - The�

INCIDENTS REPORTED: 13
Types Reported: Burglary - Concern - Domes�c x 3 - Drugs - 
Fail/Stop - Highway Disrup�on - Informa�on x 2 - Missing 
Person x 3

MARCH 2023
INCONSIDERATE PARKING
2 considerate parking �ckets were issued this month.

Vehicles are parking on grass verges/pavements obstruc�ng 
footpaths, as well as causing damage to the verge, making 
the village look unsightly.  When parking on the pavement it 
can make visibility poor for those pulling out of their 
driveways and during school drop off/pickup this can cause 
obstruc�on for pedestrians, which could result in an 
accident.  Please park safely and considerately.

SCAMS 
Scams are s�ll a problem everywhere, If you receive Emails 
that don’t look right, report them to report@phishing.gov.
uk or phone calls that don’t look right, don’t reply and hang 
up.  If you receive any calls like this,  report to ac�on fraud
Advising them what telephone provider you use. Or copy 
paste email and a�ach it to the online report.
h�ps://www.ac�onfraud.police.uk/ for online repor�ng 
and extra informa�on.

DIRTY/UNREADABLE CAR REGISTRATION PLATES
Car registra�on plates must be visible at all �mes.
It is an offence not to display one. This also includes dirty 
plates that cannot be seen.
If you are pulled over by an officer for displaying dirty 
unreadable plates, you could find yourself receiving a he�y 
fine.

SUSPICIOUS CIRCUMSTANCES
If you see anything that does not look right, report it.  Try 
and get as much informa�on as you can, including 
registra�on numbers, which are key to a lot of ac�vity.  The 
more you have, the more chance we have of a posi�ve 
inves�ga�on with results.

REPORTING INCIDENTS THE CORRECT WAY 
To report an incident please ring 101

Or report it online: 
h�ps://www.essex.police.uk/do-it-online/report-a-

crime/
Local PCSO - julia.brandon@essex.pnn.police.uk

conversionsSj

07899045847
01206824752

stuartjohnbush@gmx.co.uk

Builder

EXTENSIONS
LOFT CONVERSIONS

NEW KITCHEN FITS
NEW BATHROOM FITS
GARAGE CONVERSIONS

Free Estimates
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CLUBS AND SOCIETIES NEWS Do you run a club or society? If you would like 
something included in the Alresford Adver�ser, 

please email alresfordadver�ser@gmail.com

ALRESFORD CAMERA CLUB
www.alresfordcameraclub.org.uk

The 2022/23 season is now closed and work developing the 
programme for the 2023/24 season is underway. The new 
season will commence in late September and full details will 
appear in the August/September edi�on of the Adver�ser.

In the mean�me, if you require details regarding the Camera 
Club please contact the Chairman, John on 01206 250846

ALRESFORD GARDENING CLUB

For April’s mee�ng we welcomed Peter Miller from Kings 
Seeds, Kelvedon to talk on all aspects of garden seed 
produc�on. His talk included a number of tools that in 
previous years was part of the seed produc�on and 
sor�ng process, the process of which nowadays is 
automa�c machine based. Kings Seeds are famous for 
their Sweet Pea varie�es, and this was covered in detail 
as was an explana�on behind what we commonly see as 
F1 and F2 Hybrid seed types. A very interes�ng and 
absorbing evening.

The June to November 2023  programme is:

June 5:  “Gardening with Wildlife in Mind” by Dr Chris 
Gibson
July 3: “The Na�onal Garden Scheme” by Ed Fairey
August 7: Members a�ernoon visit to Na�onal Garden 
Scheme, Mayfield Farm, Ardleigh.  The cost is £10.00 per 
person which includes refreshments.  More details will 
be given, and names taken at the June mee�ng.
September 4: “Re-Wilding” by Marc McHearn from Beth 
Cha�o’s Gardens
October 2:  “What, Where and Why of Essex 
Wildflowers” by Dr Chris Gibson
November 10:  “Quiz Night” by Chris Sanderson

Mee�ngs are held in Alresford Village Hall commencing 
at 7.30pm. New members and visitors always welcome. 
Member subscrip�on is £5 with a £2 per mee�ng 
a�ended fee. Visitors fee is £5 per mee�ng a�ended.

For more details about the club please contact Chris on 
07484 334698

First, thank you to all who have supported the Simply 
Singing a�ernoons.

The 2022/23 sessions have now closed but we now look 
forward to the start of the 2023/24 season which will be 
on Friday 29th September. Full details of the session dates 
post September will be published in the August/
September edi�on of the Adver�ser.

The Simply Singing group isn’t a 
choir,  but a group of people who 
enjoy a get together for an 
a�ernoon of sing-a-longs to their 
favourite ar�stes. 

Sessions run from 2pm to 4pm and cost £2 refreshments 
included.

For more details, please contact: 
Jeane�e on 01206 825008 or Chris on 07484 334698

ALRESFORD BOWLS CLUB
Annual General Mee�ng
26TH JUNE 2023 - 2PM

Alresford Village Hall
ALL WELCOME!

1st ALRESFORD & 
1st ELMSTEAD MARKET SCOUT GROUP

Beavers (aged 6 to 8) meet on Tuesday evenings from 
6.30pm to 7.30pm at Alresford Village Hall. Cubs (aged 8 to 
10½) are held in Elmstead Community Centre on 
Wednesday evenings from 6.15pm to 7.45pm. A new Scout 
Troop (for ages 10½to 14) will be opening a�er Easter in 
Elmstead Community Centre on Wednesday evenings a�er 
Cubs. If your child is interested in joining Beavers, Cubs or 
Scouts or you would like to add young people under 6 years 
to our wai�ng list, please email 
alresfordbeavers@outlook.com.

ALRESFORD WI

Alresford WI meet on the second Thursday of each month 
in the Village Hall.   Mee�ngs start at 7.30pm. 

New members would be very welcome - come and a�end a 
mee�ng  to see if you enjoy it before joining.  

Admission for non-members is £3.00 which includes 
refreshments.

For further informa�on please contact: 
Chris James, 01255 764769 or 
Hilda Newbold  01206 823477
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ALRESFORD COLNE RANGERS F.C.
Unfortunately, the two men’s teams both 
suffered a very disappoin�ng season. Player’s 
commitment to being available was 

disappoin�ng resul�ng in constant changes to team 
selec�on. Both managers remained fully commi�ed to what 
was a thankless task. A small ray of hope was the Reserves 
showing some poten�al with the closing games fielding a 
young side. We close the page on the 2022-2023 season and 
move on op�mis�cally to 2023-2024.

The ladies had a par�cularly good season finishing as league 
runners-up, brilliantly led by long-�me manager Tony Birkin. 
With players returning from injury, we should be a li�le bit 
stronger for next season.

The Under 8’s, Under 12’s and Under 13’s all are developing 
nicely with good numbers and enthusiasm. they are the 
future of Alresford Colne Rangers.

The Mini Rangers con�nues on a Saturday morning with 
good numbers a�ending. It will have a sabba�cal from the 
end of May and recommence in August. If you get a chance, 
come, and have a look as this is such an enjoyable experience 
for the kids and indeed for carers and of us who are over the 
club on a Saturday morning.

At the other end of the scale The Walking Football team’s 
season has just started; this is a new venture for the club but 
already we have over twenty players and they are ‘’local’’.

Work is progressing to connect a bore hole to water tanks to 
enable us to water the pitches in dry �mes. This has been a 
joint project between the Football Club and The Parish 
Council and will enable not only the football pitches to be 
restored during the summer months, but also allow 
environmentally beneficial irriga�on to all the Playing Field.

The club held an end of season event on 13th May when all 
teams a�ended, a magnificent event with awards going to 
worthy winners in every team. Three new awards were 
available to the Youth set-up, a shield for each team bearing 
the great names, Alan Green, John Milner, and Harold Milner, 
all well respected gentleman.
The Clubhouse is open on 3rd June for the Alan Green Day 
which is also F.A. Cup final day. Kick off for the Veterans 
match will be 1.00 pm and the Pavilion will be open before 
and during the FA Cup Final. We will also be open on 10th

June for the Picnic in the Park and will con�nue into the 
evening as ACRFC will host the second live band of the day to 
allow those who want to enjoy later celebra�ons to remain 
a�er the main event finishes. 

The Football Club always work in partnership with the 
Alresford Fete Organising Commi�ee and on the day are 
pleased to allow club equipment to be used as part of the 
event. We hope to see many people enjoying these events, 
the more people who a�end, the be�er the atmosphere. 
Well, enjoy the summer break and we will see you all, young 
and old next season where club memberships will be 
available to even those who just enjoy a social gathering on 
a Saturday a�ernoon.

Brian Mar�n ACRFC
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ALRESFORD VILLAGE HALL 
REGULAR GROUPS

MONDAY
• Mindfulness Yoga meet Monday mornings
• Alresford Indoor Carpet Bowls Club meet

Monday a�ernoon/Evening.
• Alresford Gardening Club (affiliated to the RHS
       as Alresford Hor�cultural Society) meet on the

first Monday of the Month, March to November
TUESDAY
• Alresford Lunch Club meet every Tuesday

morning and early a�ernoon
• 1st Alresford Scout Group (Beavers) meet

Tuesday Tea�me.
• Dog Training Classes Tuesday evening.
WEDNESDAY
• Tai Chi meet every Wednesday morning.
• Alresford Women’s Guild meet every other

Wednesday a�ernoon.
• Yoga meet every Wednesday evening
THURSDAY
• Exercise Classes (Extend) meet every Thursday

morning.
• Young People’s Dance School meet every

Thursday a�ernoon
• Alresford Women’s Ins�tute meet the second

Thursday evening of the month
• Alresford Camera Club meet the first and third

Thursday evening on the month
FRIDAY
• Alresford Calligraphy Group meet every Friday 

morning.
• Simply Singing meet every other Friday
       A�ernoon September to May
SATURDAY
• Alresford Cra� and Farmers Market on the first

Saturday morning of the month (February to
December)

• Alresford Colne Rangers Football Club 
(using the Pavilion at the rear of the hall)

If more informa�on is needed for any of these groups, 
please visit: 
h�ps://e-voice.org.uk/alresfordvillagehall/ or contact 
Russell Milburn on 01206 825739

LUNCHEON CLUBS

TUESDAYS at ALRESFORD VILLAGE HALL: 
12.30 - 2.30pm

FRIDAYS at BRIGHTLINGSEA COMMUNITY CENTRE: 
12.30 - 2.30pm

2 Course Meal including Tea / Coffee - £8.50
Transport, door to door, if needed - £4.00

Raffle - £1.00

We welcome back all past members and newcomers.   
It is not too late to join us for these friendly meals.

For any further enquiries, please contact:

Alresford 
Mrs Wendy Bates on 

07582603816 or 01206 826757

Brightlingsea
The Autumn Centre, 1 Osborne Court, 
Victoria Place, Brightlingsea CO7 0EB   

Or telephone 01206 303702
Or email theautumncentre@hotmail.co.uk

ALRESFORD CRAFT &
FARMERS MARKET

Alresford Village Hall
Ford Lane CO7 8AT

3rd June 2023
1st July 2023

5th August 2023

9am - 12 noon

A variety of food and craft stalls

Free Admission

Free car park and disabled facilities

For updated information, please check
the Alresford Craft & Farmers Market

Facebook page

WALKER
WORKS

Garden and General
Maintenance

Services

Ryan Walker
01206 824080
07887 746399

L. J. Watts
Memorial Stonemasons

Together we will create a perfect memorial tribute for your loved one

• Est. over 300 years
• Dedicated craftsmen
• Bespoke memorials
• Personal hand carved designs
• Additional inscriptions
• Cleaning and restoration 

01206 867 167 
www.ljwatts.co.uk
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MARK BRUMPTON
TREE SERVICES

TREE SURGEON

♣ Reshaping,

♣ Reducing

♣ Surgery Work

♣ and Clearance

FULL INSURANCE

For Free Estimate 
and Advice

TELEPHONE:
01206 825498  
or 07885749934

Roxburgh, 
Colchester Main Road 

Alresford
CO7 8DG

* All occasions catered for weddings, funerals etc

* Quality buffets & homemade dessert

* Delivered to your venue or home

* Afternoon teas delivered to your venue

Blue Onion Catering
FREE delivery in local area

01255 861617
07738 616816 or 07795 441635

www.blueonion-catering
blueonioncatering@hotmail.com
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ESSEX LIBRARY SERVICE
HI-VIS FORTNIGHT
Hi Vis Fortnight is coming to Essex Libraries! From 1 to 14 
June, we’ll be celebra�ng and highligh�ng all the ways that 
we support readers who have visual and/or print 
impairments.

Find out more about our support for visually and/or print 
impaired readers here. (Link: libraries.essex.gov.uk/
news/hi-vis-fortnight-2023).

SUMMER READING CHALLENGE VOLUNTEERING
Are you age 14 or over? Are you looking for something to 
do during the summer holidays? Why not become a 
Summer Reading Challenge volunteer!

Recruitment for our Summer Reading Challenge 
volunteers opens on Monday 3 April and closes on Friday 
30 June.

More details about Summer Reading Challenge 
volunteering (link: h�ps://libraries.essex.gov.uk/news/
volunteer-to-help-with-the-summer-reading-
challenge).

For more about volunteering with Essex Library Service 
please see h�ps://libraries.essex.gov.uk/volunteering-
with-libraries/)

MOBILE LIBRARY
Alresford Village Hall

The Mobile Library visits every: 3 weeks

Day of visit: Thursday
Time of Visit: 11.55am to 12.25pm

NEXT VISIT DATES 
15th June 2023

6th & 27th July 2023
17th August 2023

THE CHARITY BAG
Stamps 
2 kg of used stamps have been sent to support the charity 
Bone Cancer Research.  ½” around each one please.  These 
are sold at auc�on to collectors, dealers and ar�sts.

Kni�ng
Wool con�nues to come in, and is le� at my back door in 
waterproof containers.  This is free for any charitable usage, 
so please do ask.  It is lovely to see it used.

For kni�ers and friends who are not so good at the 
moment, we wish you the gentle support you deserve.  I 
thank you for your input over the years.

Wool and needles, and pa�erns available to knit in your 
own  home.  Delivery and 
collec�on available daily.

Well with crochet hook in 
hand, King’s corona�on 
on the television and a 
buffet lunch, I return to 
my blanket making, what 
a weekend!

Take care un�l next �me
Happy cra�ing

Chris�ne S�mpson
2 Coach Road, Alresford 
(opposite the Doctor’s 
surgery)
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629704

A J R
Boiler Breakdown &

Service Engineer

General Plumbing

Tel: 07887683335

Email: tonyrook6919@gmail.com

ALRESFORD POST OFFICE
& CONVENIENCE STORE

55 Station Road, Alresford
Essex, CO7 8BX

Opening Times:
Monday - Saturday 8am - 7pm

Sunday 8am - 4pm

FREE BANKING SERVICES
On cash withdrawals, cash and cheques deposits

for the following Banks:
Barclays, Halifax, HSBC, First Direct, M & S Bank, Lloyds,
Nationwide, NatWest, Smile, Santander, The Co-op
Bank, TSB, Royal Bank of Scotland, Cahoot, Bank of
Ireland, Clydesdale Bank, Yorkshire Bank, CAF Bank

Wide range of everyday groceries - Greetings cards
Newspapers & magazines - Beers, wines & spirits

Cigarettes & tobacco
Dry cleaning services - Animal & pet feed - Stationery

DON’T FORGET….Your local Post Office offers
many other services including:

‘One4all’ multi-store gift cards for all occasions
Car Tax using your V11 reminder form or

V5 Registration Document only
Euro’s on demand, other foreign currency

and Travel Insurance - Passport check & service
Car/Home/Pet Insurance

Bill Payments: Gas/Electricity/BT Paypoint
Outlet

‘NEW’ Amazon Hub Services

FOOT CLINIC
Trish Parker MAFHP MCFHP MINA ●17 Years Experience
Foot Prac��oner of Year Winner 2019

CONSULTATIONS ● CLINIC OPEN IN BRIGHTLINGSEA
5 DAYS A WEEK ● DIABETIC PATIENTS WELCOME

PROFESSIONAL TREATMENTS COVERING ALL FOOT DISORDERS
Removal of Corns ● Hard Skin ● Ingrown Toenails ● Infec�ons
Fungal Infec�ons ● Athlete’s Foot ● Thickened/Deformed Nails
Verruca’s ● Cracked and Painful Heels ● Fallen Arches

Call Trish Now To Book
An Appointment Prices From Only £20

01206 307884 ● 07808 938563

Clinic Held at: 66 Seaview Road, Brightlingsea
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AJ HOME
MPROVEMENTS

and repairs

GENERAL BUILDIN G SERVICES
EXTENSIONS

GARAGE CONVERSIONS
KITCHENS AND BATHROOMS

PLASTERIN G
FEN CIN G, PAVIN G & PATIOS

01206 628628
07766 565249

enquiries@aj-home.co.uk

Professional - Reliable - Affordable
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Friendly and Trustworthy
Local Engineer
Please Call Jack on
01206 820599
07818 034032

17 Heath Road
Alresford

Essex
CO7 8DT

Elite Bathroom
Installations
Ltd

Bathroom
Installations

Jack 07818 034032
Chris 07990 667039

Plastering / Decorating
Electrical Work
Flooring / Tiling
Carpentry
Plumbing

All work undertaken
References available
Fully Insured
Full fitting Service

Elite bathroom installations Ltd is a partnership of JFS & CW Building Services
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SMALL SCALE SKIPS
1½ & 2 YARD MINI SKIPS

COMPETITIVE RATES

WE DELIVER

SAND BALLAST STONE MOT TYPE I & II
SOIL CRUSHED CONCRETE

01206 822770 OR 07802 265712
PHONE ANYTIME
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Family Run Butchers / Bespoke Cutting Service

Quality Meat / For Private & Trade

07720833207
beckysbutchers@gmail.com

beckysbutchers.co.uk

Badley Hall Farm, Great Bromley,
Colchester, Essex CO7 7UU

Open Wednesday, Friday and Saturday
10am - 4pm

Local Beef, Lamb, Pork, Chicken and Game

Award Winning Sausages / Handmade Pies

BBQ Meats / Frozen Fish

Eggs, Jams and Chutneys

Christmas Turkeys and much more

We offer delicious food at
competitive prices

Fish and Chips, Kebabs, Burgers,
Falafel, Wraps plus lots more

See our full menu at
https://alresfordfishbar.com/

Order online or
telephone 01206 616360

Delivery available within
a 5 mile radius

Please note:
There is a minimum order

of £15.00 plus £2.00 delivery

ALRESFORD FISH BAR
51 Station Road, Alresford CO7 8BU
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Help us create an Alresford Community Pool

Our pool pre-Covid      Our pool now
Did you know that Alresford Primary School has a fully func�oning, heated, covered swimming pool on its grounds?  The roof 
slides par�ally open, which is a lovely feature in warmer weather and is 12m by 7m in size, and 1m deep. The pool is heated 
to a very appealing 31 to 32 degrees Celsius, when in use.

In the past, the pool has been a valuable resource for local schools and the community alike, providing in school swimming 
lessons for all seven, year groups at Alresford Primary School and neighbouring schools have used it to teach their pupils as 
well.  This has saved parents, carers, and par�cipa�ng schools a fortune in swimming lesson costs and transport to them.  There 
has been toddler and older adult swimming outside of school hours and local swim schools have used it to hold their lessons.  
It has even been hired out privately to groups for family swims and birthday par�es.

Currently, the pool is structurally in very good condi�on, bar a deep clean and some superficial maintenance/pain�ng.  
However, as the pool has not been opera�onal since pre-Covid, the plumbing and mechanics of the filtra�on system need to 
be updated to meet current regula�ons before we can open it to both school users and the community again.
A group of interested parents and members of the public are invested in raising funds for the work that needs to be done and 
would like to appeal to everybody to get involved in our efforts to bring the pool back into use.  The alterna�ve of doing nothing 
and watching such a promising resource fall into disrepair would be wasteful and ul�mately costly for both the school and our 
community.

Sadly, over recent years there have been several deaths at our local beaches, these are predominantly children, clearly 
demonstra�ng the real need for communi�es to have access to swimming lessons and for all children to have the opportunity 
to learn this valuable life skill. 

Alongside the Tendring Levelling up project we want to become an inclusive provision for everybody in our extended 
community.  As there has been a significant rise in the number of disadvantaged children living in the area, a community pool 
would provide affordable, accessible swimming facili�es with the aim of providing subsidised swimming lessons eventually. 
Those that don’t drive can use public transport to access the pool as we are a very short walk from the local train sta�on and 
nearest bus stop. Sessions for older adults will improve access to resources that support their mobility, well-being, and mental 
health.  Sessions for babies and pre-school children will enable parents to have affordable access to groups improving their 
support networks and giving young children further opportuni�es to interact with other young children.

Local swimming provision is inadequate and declining post Covid as more pools are closing, so in addi�on to the works 
men�oned above, our aim is to raise enough money to install heaters for the air around the pool so that it may be used all year 
round.

If you can help us in any way at all, please email us at pool@alresford.essex.sch.uk
Or if you wish to donate, we would be very grateful at h�ps://www.gofundme.com/f/school-swimming-pool

1. Register for your free account
2. Visit easyfundraising and search for online brands
3. We will redirect you to their website
4. Track all the dona�ons in your account

To register visit www.easyfundraising.org.uk and search 
for Alresford Primary Parent Teacher Associa�on

Join our lo�ery
Tickets £1.00

Help boost school funds
Win cash prizes


